
Erasmus + Meeting in Miskolc 05.02.17-11.02.17 

At the 05.02.17 we flew from Frankfurt to Budapest. When we arrived, we went 2 hours 
by train to Miskolc, which is the third biggest city of Hungary with 160.000 inhabitants. 
At the station the students were welcomed from the host families. The next morning we 
went to the school. In the Ranking from the Hungarian schools the Jesuits gymnasium 
is ranked in the top five. 

The project meeting started with a press conference, where the local newspapers and 
the TV-Senders were present. To introduce us into the topic, Mrs. Prof. Dr. Ljudmilla 
Bokányi, from the University of Miskolc, institution for biotechnology hold a scientific 
speech about the different sustainable energy sources and mentioned already the 
ethical aspects. After this introduction the work assignments were spread to small 
international groups. Every workgroup should make a presentation about the 
advantages and disadvantages of an energy source, which should help the mentors in 
the following workshop in Brno as a working basis for the discussion about a future 
energy mix in Europe. On Tuesday and Wednesday, the first established presentations 
were translated into the particular languages of their countries, which are now available 
on eTwinning and the project website (sustainable-bioenergy.de). 

 



On Thursday forenoon we visited the parliament in Budapest. In the afternoon we 
visited the bioethanol company Pannonia in the south of Hungary. The company 
produces 1 million liters 99.9 vol. % Bioethanol out of corn daily and delivers it to petrol 
producers in wide parts of Europe. The evening ended with a dinner altogether and a 
visit of the castle in Budapest. While some went ice skating on Friday the others went 
bowling to spend the last day together. After we thanked our host -teachers and 
students- and also to the host parents, we went on our way home after a day full of work 
and a great project meeting in Miskolc. 

  

 

 


